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LEARN A SECOND LANGU AGE .  .  .  to slow the ageing brain’s decline  

French class report 
and photo from  
HELEN COCHRANE 
 

When our tutor, Indra, told 
us that she had arranged 
for our French Level 1: 
Beginners class to visit 
Roule Galette, a French 
créperie around the corner 
from our classroom, we 
were all very pleased.  A 
look at a copy of the menu 
made the prospect of a visit 
even more appealing.  
We were a little 
apprehensive when we 
found that all of our 
conversation during the 
outing was to be in French.  

 Feel too old or too stupid to learn a second language? It may be worth persevering. A study that 
tracked hundreds of Scottish people for decades is the strongest evidence yet that speaking an 
extra language slows the mental decline that accompanies ageing. The benefits hold regardless 
of your IQ and even if you learn your second tongue as an adult. 
Previous studies have shown that people with Alzheimer's disease who are fluent in two 
languages exhibit symptoms of the condition four or five years later than people who are 
monolingual, and that people who are bilingual perform better in some cognitive tests. 
However, it has been difficult to disentangle the effects of knowing multiple languages from 
other factors. For example, some studies have compared bilingual immigrants and their families 
with monolingual natives. 
To resolve the issue, Thomas Bak of the University of Edinburgh, UK, and his colleagues turned 
to the Lothian Birth Cohort study, which has tracked about 1100 people born in 1936 in and 
around Edinburgh. All were monolingual English speakers at age 11, when they had taken a 
battery of cognitive tests. The study wasn't designed to investigate language effects. But 853 of 
the participants were tracked down when they were in their early 70s. It transpired that almost 
one-third, or 262, of them had learned to speak at least one additional language and that 65 had 
learned it after the age of 18. 
As a result, the study provides a unique research opportunity, says Ellen Bialystok at York 
University in Toronto, Canada, who was first to discover that being bilingual delays the onset of 
Alzheimer's. "You have this absolutely homogenous sample of Scottish kids ς all monolingual ς 
and you let them go off and have their lives and see what happens," she says. 
 
Continued on Page 3     Condensed from New Scientist 

WINTER LUNCH, THURSD AY, AUGUST 28. .  .  theme of “The Opal Myth” 

 Book&Pay through 
office with ID No. by 
Thursday August 21 
& state seating 
preference. Or book 
securely online via 
www.trybooking.com /55196 
 

Short days and chilly weather tell us that one of our most popular 
events will soon happen. On arrival there will be wine, bubbly or 
soft drink and canapés, followed by a delicious two-course meal. 
As last year, tables will be allocated so that groups, classes, friends 
can sit together. Tables seat 10 people. There will also be 
Ψ{ǇŀǊƪƭƛƴƎ ¢ŀōƭŜǎϥ for those not requiring a specified table.  
Please state your preference when booking.  
Please also state if you are happy to join any group.  
Fantastic raffle prize.  
Speakers, father and son Nick and Jonas Le Souef of 

Lightening Ridge Opals 
We have been advised that they will be bringing 'extra guests' with 
them. An earlier Le Souef was a founder member of Melbourne 
Zoo. 

This year we have two 
speakers, father and son 
Nick and Jonas Le Souef  
 
Place: William Angliss 
Institute Restaurant, 
550 Little Lonsdale St 
Time: 11.45am 
Menu: A glass of wine, 
bubbly or soft drink and 
canapés on arrival ς then 
Main, Dessert, followed 
by Coffee or Tea. 
Cost: $37.00 

 
City News is published in January, March, May, July, September and November.  

Newsletter team: Graham and Ruth Hawley (editing and layout); Bill Devine (proofreading); Helena Ling 
(course lists, distribution, website posting); David Watson, Hugh Oates, Mike Shackleton (photocopying);     
John Horsfall (mailing); Jan Miller (website posting); Margaret Rees and others (mail-out).  

Copy deadline for the September issue is Wednesday September 3rd.        Please email items to editor@u3amelbcity.org.au  
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mailto:citymelb@u3a.org.au
http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/
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PRESIDENTõS LETTER . . .  .  .  Dear members               

 
 

from Jill Thompson 
President  

There is no doubt that the U3A movement as a whole is unique and a marvelous testament to the 
imagination, drive and enthusiasm of all of its members ς in our case now over 1200.  The learning 
and social programs are fantastic in their diversity, high quality and sheer quantity of choice.  

I would like to say a word or two, though, about having respect for all those who organize classes 
and events, and who work in the office.   

In a recent report Julie Nankervis, the Course Coordinator, indicated that 25% of people 
overbooked themselves and then did not appear at a course or an event.  This causes a lot of 
disruption and has a number of consequences.  Firstly, it keeps other members out.  In many 
cases classes are full and have waiting lists.  If you have put your name down and then do not turn 
up, other people miss out.  Secondly, it is not respectful of the tutors, all of whom put hours of 
work into their classes, only to find that a number of people say when asked that they were over-
committed. If you are unable to come to a class, please notify the office with as much lead time as 
you possibly can. 

If overbooking continues, it could lead to rationing the number of courses you can book.  

On another topic entirely, you probably all know now that next year is our 30
th

 Anniversary, and 
planning is underway.  By the next newsletter we should be able to give you an idea of events  ς 
which will be an exciting addition to the everyday program.  In many cases members of other 
U3As will be invited to join in.  If you think of an event that could be of interest to members (and 
is feasible to bring on!) let the office know, or email president@u3amelbcity.org.au   Label your 
note/email ‘30

th
 Anniversary suggestion’.   

Till then, enjoy U3A. 

PHOTO EXHIBITION .  .  .  Never too old to shoot . . .  all members are invited  

 
Who can enter? 
U3A Melbourne City 
members. 
Is there a theme? 
No, you can submit 
photos on any topic you 
choose. 
How much will it cost? 
There is no entry fee. 

When and where will the 
exhibition be held? 

October 6-10, 9am – 7pm 
at Art@1Spring Street 
Gallery, Conference 
Centre, Mezzanine Level, 
Shell House, 1 Spring 
Street, Melbourne, 3000 
 
Photos by Jill Thompson 
and Max Warlond 
 

 You are invited to take part and submit your best photographs for this exhibition. Contact us and 
register your interest to exhibit your photographs.  

Once you are registered, we will send you a copy of the full exhibition rules, or you can download 
them from u3amelbcity.org.au/PhotoExhib  These will include details about image sizes, framing 
and mounting requirements, delivery and pickup arrangements. 

Registrations are still available but spaces are limited.  You can enter up to 3 framed photos. 
This is not a competition – it is showcasing the creative ability of our members; an exhibition of 
the photos you are most proud of.  Anyone can enter!  Give it a go! 

To register your expression of interest or for more information, email  u3aphotoex@gmail.com  
phone 0421 911 098.  

   

WE WANT A FINANCIAL AUDITOR .  .  .  is there a prospect out there waiting? 

 

We urgently need a financial auditor to independently audit our financial statements. This job will 
be performed annually.  

We would like to have a volunteer from the membership with the appropriate qualifications and 
skills to offer for this task. Alternatively you may be able to offer Irene a lead to a likely prospect. 
 

For further information, contact Irene Jap. Email: treasurer@u3amelbcity.org.au 

mailto:president@u3amelbcity.org.au
http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/PhotoExhib
mailto:u3aphotoex@gmail.com
mailto:treasurer@u3amelbcity.org.au
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SIX MONTHS ON .  .  .  where is the “Play Me I’m Yours” piano?  

from Rhonda Favaloro 

At the end of last year the Botanical Art groups were invited to participate in the 'Play Me I'm 
Yours' piano project made possible through a generous grant from Mrs Betty Amsden OAM to the 
Victorian Arts Centre. The YouTube video site (link below) shows the coming together, 
preparation and display of the pianos over the few months prior to them being placed around 
Melbourne for the enjoyment of the community.  The pianos then found permanent homes in the 
community. The U3A piano is now housed at the new library, The Docks, at Docklands. 

www.youtube.com 

FED SQUARE ON SUNDAY 6 OCTOBER .  .  .  can you help for a couple of hours?  

 

Our presentation is once 
again being coordinated 
by Anne Irwin, who will 
provide a briefing and a 
ΨŎƘŜŀǘ ǎƘŜŜǘΩ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ 
ƘŜƭǇŜǊǎΣ ǎƻ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ 
the facts you need to 
answer most questions 
from the people you talk 
to, as well as support 
from committee and 
other experienced 
volunteers.  

Help us show off at the Seniors Week U3A Festival of Learning  

Supported by the Victorian Government, the City of Melbourne and U3A Network Victoria, the 
U3A Festival in Federation Square marks the start of Seniors Week. U3As from all over Melbourne 
and elsewhere in Victoria will be there, showing off their activities ς and so will ours.  
LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀƴ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎǘƛŎ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘƻ ƭƛƪŜǎ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎǇǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ 
about how great it is to belong to U3A Melbourne City, then come along and spend time on our 
display stand. A particular aim is to attract retired people who may not have heard of us or realise 
how their lives could be enriched through the learning, teaching and social activities we offer.  
About 20 people are needed, in these three time slots:  

[10.00am to 12.00pm]         [12.00 to 2.00pm]         [2.00 to 4pm]  

ALSO: During the following week at the Festival Hub, Lower Melbourne Town Hall, at any of the 
above times, as there are opportunities to spread further the U3A Melbourne City message. 

 
If you can help, please email or send a note to the office with Festival in the subject line, by 
FRIDAY 22 AUGUST. Include your ID number, contact details and your choice of time slot, and 
Anne will contact you with more information.  

LEARN A SECOND LANGU AGE .  .  .  to slow the ageing brain’s decline  

From Page 1: Some thought 
the morning would be rather 
quiet! The fact that there was 
to be a French-speaking guest 
in our midst gave some of us a 
good reason to go back and 
ǊŜǾƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ΨtǊŜƳƛŜǊ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘǎΩ 
chapter of our text book. 
Of course the morning went  
splendidly. We were able to 
greet our guest politely and 
exchange names and other 
information with her.  We 
placed our orders with 
confidence, choosing an 
apériǘƛŦ Ψ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŀƭ ŀƴŘ 
coffee at the end. Our ability 
to use numbers meant we 
knew how to pay the bill. 
Conversation flowed smoothly, 
with a few lapses into English 
when our knowledge of which 
was the correct noun, or lack 
of confidence with sentence 
structure failed us. We are all 
progressing well, thanks to 
LƴŘǊŀΩǎ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ 
her quiet insistence that we 
put away our pens during class 
so that we can listen and talk. 

CǊƻƳ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ΨǊŀǾƛŜ ŘŜ ŦŀƛǊŜ ǾƻǘǊŜ 
ŎƻƴƴŀƛǎǎŀƴŎŜΣ tŀƳΣ ŀƴŘ ΨƳŜǊŎƛ 
ōŜŀǳŎƻǳǇΣ LƴŘǊŀΦΩ 

We had a lovely time. 

Continued from Page 1: Mental workout  
 
Bak's team gave the participants cognitive tests and compared these with the test scores from 
when they were 11. Those who had learned an extra language performed better in the cognitive 
tests in their 70s than would be predicted from their earlier scores, indicating that the extra 
language itself is beneficial. 

The strongest effects were on general intelligence and 
reading. This further suggests that the benefits are down to 
the extra language, because if they were simply due to 
greater intelligence, you would expect there to be a boost 
across all skills. "For the first time we address the chicken and 
egg question," says Bak. His team found that the benefits to 
the ageing brain were comparable to physical activity, or not 
smoking. 

Bialystok says the cognitive benefits seen in the Scottish study 
chime with her own work on bilingual people with Alzheimer's disease, suggesting that the same 
beneficial processes are at work. 

How could languages protect the brain? A leading theory is that people who speak several 
languages constantly activate all the available words in each one before choosing the appropriate 
expression, giving them a mental workout. 

Journal reference: Annals of Neurology, doi.org/s3c 
This article will appear in print under the headƭƛƴŜ ΨLearn a second language to slow mental 
ŘŜŎƭƛƴŜΩΦ 
 
From New Scientist  03 June 2014 by Catherine de Lange Magazine issue 2972. 

www.newscientist.com 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rHvTmRcT4_8&list=UUTEx4DhrLdk4RihWNkMNtDQ
http://doi.org/s3c
http://www.newscientist.com/search?rbauthors=Catherine+de+Lange
http://www.newscientist.com/issue/2972
http://www.newscientist.com/article/dn25671-learn-a-second-language-to-slow-ageing-brains-decline.html#.U6-FURZNQ8O
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FORUM PROGRAM FOR 20 14 .  .  .  from August to September  

MELBOURNE MULTI-

CULTURAL HUB 

FORUM STARTS 2pm 
 

 

Arnold Zable is an acclaimed writer, novelist, and 
human rights advocate. His award-winning books 
include Jewels and Ashes, The Fig Tree, Café 
Scheherazade, Scraps of Heaven, Sea of Many 
Returns, and most recently, Violin Lessons, a 
collection of stories spanning the globe.  

He is the author of numerous essays, columns, features, 
and co-author of Kan Yama Kan, a play, in which asylum 
seekers tell their stories. 

He has a doctorate in creative arts, Melbourne University, 
where he is currently a VƛŎŜ /ƘŀƴŎŜƭƭƻǊΩǎ CŜƭƭƻǿΦ IŜ ǿŀǎ 
recently awarded the 2013 Voltaire prize for human rights 
advocacy and the advancement of freedom of expression. 

Cost: $2 
payable at 
the door 

Booking 
Essential: 
Phone/email 
U3A office  

9639 5209 
before 3pm 
Mon 18 Aug   

 Thursday 18 September 
2.00 – 3.00pm 

THE POETRY OF  
PETER BAKOWSKI 

Melbourne Multicultural Hub 
(opp. Vic Market in Elizabeth 
Street) 

Wheelchair friendly 

Speaker:  Readings by Peter himself, along with stories 
and anecdotes from his sometimes strange and 
challenging life. 
 
Peter Bakowski was born in Melbourne in 1954 to 
Polish-German parents.  Here is the gentle touch of a 

ǇƻŜǘ ǎǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅŘŀȅ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ  tŜǘŜǊΩǎ ǇƻŜǘǊȅ ƛǎ ŀ Ƴǳǎǘ for all lovers of 
the English language.   These poems are easy to read, and touch places 
familiar to us all.  Peter will talk about the experience of writing, and how 
certain poems were born. 

Cost: $2 
payable at the 
door 

Booking 
Essential: 
Phone/email 
U3A office 
9639 5209 
before 3pm 
Mon 15 Sept   

 

 How could we forget ‘Mother and Son’ on the T.V.? Never! 

Matinee performance on August 6th, 1pm at the Comedy Theatre  

We have the opportunity to see Maggie, Arthur, Robert and Liz on stage at the 
Comedy Theatre. Sure to be plenty of laughs mixed with pathos! The cast includes 
Noeline Brown, Darren Gilshenan, and Shane Jacobson. 

Book&Pay through the U3A office by 25
th

 July.  Tickets at $69.90 each. 

 

 

David Suchet does more than Poroit.  

Matinee performance on September 17th, 1pm at the Comedy Theatre 

A stage play by Roger Crane based on the election and death of Pope John Paul 1. The 
play follows Giovanni Benelli (Suchet) who recounts, during his last confession, his 
role in the death of John Paul.  

Book&Pay through the U3A office by 10
th

 September.  Tickets at $89.90 each.   

FUTURE THEATRE TREAT S .  .  .  .   see next CityNews for more information  

The Mathew Bourne All Male company        Award winning Irish Musical 

Our Events team is tempting us with some theatre 
outings which will be available later in the year.  
Bookings open following publication of September 
newsletter.  
From Shirley Mason 

mailto:citymelb@u3a.org.au?subject=Forum%20Booking
mailto:citymelb@u3a.org.au
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LETõS DO EVENTS . .  .  register with your favourite groups  
 

Join any LD group via the emails indicated below. Include your name, ID number & phone (preferably landline) and the 
group convenor will contact you.  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƳŀƛƭΣ ǊƛƴƎ ƻǊ ŘǊƻǇ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ Ǉŀǎǎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΦ Once 
ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛǎǘΣ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ and details such as meeting times and places ς and you can 
contact them with RSVPs and queries.  Please note that the U3A office staffers don’t get involved after they’ve 
forwarded your details.  

LET’S DO MOVIES: This is a relaxed, friendly weekly social activity which involves seeing a quality film and enjoying 

great conversation and refreshments either before or after the movie. Members do not have to come along every week. 
Register at:  ldmovies@u3amelbcity.org.au and Mimi Millar will send you a welcome letter explaining exactly how LDM 
works, followed by a weekly bulletin. 
The venue is easily accessible: Como Cinema, corner Toorak Rd and Chapel St, South Yarra. 

LET’S DO LUNCH: Each month Rosemary Ryall manages to find yet another interesting and affordable restaurant for 

her group to try, with the emphasis on sampling a range of cuisines. Register at: ldl@u3amelbcity.org.au 

LET’S DO MUSIC: Melbourne Recital Centre, Southbank Boulevard – and Script Bar next door 

Register at: ldmusic@u3amelbcity.org.au  Convened by Peter and Jenni Caldwell.  

Tickets will be held at MRC Box Office until performances. Proof of concession eligibility must be shown. 

 For Recital Centre information about refunds and accessibility aids, see: Recital Centre Information 

LET’S DO SUNDAYS: Come and join other interested members to explore all that Melbourne has to offer on a Sunday. 

The group will meet in a central Melbourne location for a leisurely "Get to Know You" coffee and a chat about the 
possibilities for different Sunday in Melbourne activities.  

Register at:  lds@u3amelbcity.org.au. and convenor Jenny Cleary will contact you with further details. 

LET’S DO BOOKS: On the first Monday of the month Judith Goddard presides over a lively group of booklovers who 

swap good books. Register at:  ldb@u3amelbcity.org.au 

LET’S DO WALKS: Are you passionate about walking?  Would you like to join a group of like-minded 

people and discover all the beautiful places that Melbourne has to offer?   
Register at: ldwalks@u3amelbcity.org.au  and convenor Valeria Zito will contact you with further details. 

LET’S DO GALLERIES: Jeanne Klovdahl and Rosie Spear lead you to interesting works of art in Melbourne or further 

afield, to view then discuss over coffee or lunch.  
Register at:  ldg@u3amelbcity.org.au 

Thursday, August 21, Tarrawarra Museum of Art, Biennial 2014: ‘²ƘƛǎǇŜǊ ƛƴ aȅ aŀǎƪΩ 
The TarraWarra Biennial was inaugurated in 2006 as a signature exhibition to identify new 
developments in contemporary Australian art practice under an experimental curatorial platform. 
Curated by Natalie King and Djon Mundine, it is the fourth iteration of this signature event. 

 

NATIONAL SENIORS EVENING EVENT .  .  .  a Seniors Festival happening  

 
contact: 9650 6144   

mailto:ldmovies@u3amelbcity.org.au
mailto:ldl@u3amelbcity.org.au
mailto:ldmusic@u3amelbcity.org.au
http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/NB_Recital_Centre
mailto:lds@u3amelbcity.org.au.
mailto:ldb@u3amelbcity.org.au
mailto:ldwalks@u3amelbcity.org.au?subject=Registration%20for%20Let's%20do%20Walks&body=I%20would%20like%20to%20register%20for%20Let's%20do%20Walks.%0A%0AMy%20ID%20number%20is%3A%20%0AMy%20phone%20number%20is%3A%20%0A
mailto:ldg@u3amelbcity.org.au
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FOUNDATION MEMBERS 

 

As U3A Melbourne City approaches its 30
th

 birthday, our thoughts go to the past and the 
development of our U3A. 

We know that there is at least one of our current members who has been a member since the 
very beginning. Elizabeth Moore, of the Current Affairs Class. She must have some very interesting 
memories of the various stages and special interests and events which have taken place over the 
years. 

It would be wonderful to include some of the memories that our Foundation Members have in 
ŦǳǘǳǊŜ Ψ/ƛǘȅ bŜǿǎΩ pubƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ {ƻ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ΨseniorΩ members to put up their hands for 
telling about our past. 

Memories of between 150 ŀƴŘ рлл ǿƻǊŘǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ aŀȅōŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ άƧǳƴƛƻǊέ 
members would help in submitting these memories. Send to: editor@u3amelbcity.org.au 

ABBOTSFORD TOUR  

 

The Events Team again came up with a wonderful idea for an entertaining outing for members. 
The Carlton and United Brewery in Abbotsford was the main destination, where members were 
guided very ably by Max and Deidre. The process of beer making was explained and sampling was 
permitted. Members also viewed the old Channel 7 studios. 

The midday meal was a feast with an extensive menu to choose from. 

All in all a great day was had by all.   

ANOTHER DAY AT THE O FFICE .  .  .  tasks and initiative  

  

from office volunteers 
Camille Gilmour and  
Ben Megens  

On June 9th Ben Megens and I, Camille Gilmour, were working in the office of U3A when the 
editors of the newsletter dropped in to check their mail. It was suggested that we should write a 
short piece entailing life in the office as a volunteer worker, so here it is. 

Working at U3A has its rewards and challenges; for example, on that particular day I could not 
retrieve any phone messages, so spent the next hour with Telstra sorting out the problem whilst 
Ben was dealing with all the emails!! 

The office can be quiet or extremely busy and during the quiet times Ben and I usually look at 
class lists to update, waiting lists and database entries. 

Thank goodness for the database as a lady came into the office to see if we could trace her friend 
that she was supposed to meet for lunch but had forgotten her surname and had no phone 
number. The lady only knew her first name and address. Problem solved, but I think she missed 
out on the lunch! 

These were just a couple of unexpected events that happened on our day. 

The people belonging to Melbourne U3A are from very interesting and professional backgrounds 

and office volunteering is a great way to meet the members. 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO JO IN OUR LANGUAGE TEAM ? .  .  .  .   

 

 

from Pam Davies 
Languages Program 

 

 

 

 

 

 

R: German Class with 
one of the tutors,  
Marcus Wearne 

Our Languages Program continues to thrive, offering a wonderful range of classes and options. 
Sincere thanks and appreciation to our many language tutors who lead our classes with such 
enthusiasm and commitment.  Congratulations also to all who participate and share in the program. 
Clearly, language students continue to enjoy studying and conversing, learning, lunching and 
laughing together. 

Planning for the 2015 program is currently in progress. If anyone would like to join the languages 
teaching team, or encourage a friend to do so, please leave a message with your contact details at 

the office. We would like to hear from 
anyone who could offer year-long, semester 
or short courses, conversation workshop 
opportunities or classes in French, Italian, 
German or Spanish culture. Your enquiry and 
ideas will be very welcome, and we will 
certainly return your call! 

mailto:editor@u3amelbcity.org.au
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ROSS HOUSE UPDATE  .  .  .  from Keith Bettles  
Ross House is a self-managed association. This means that the members and tenants of Ross House are the 
ones who make the decisions about how the building should run and what kinds of organisations should be 
members and tenants. It is important for all our U3A members to understand that U3A does not own Ross 
House ς U3A is just one of several members of the Ross House Association.    

When the Ross House Association (RHA) received the land title to Ross House in 2011, the organisation was 
delighted as we believed that, by having ownership of this heritage listed building our future was assured.  
Whilst taking ownership of the building was a significant moment in the history of Ross House, the reality 

is, we inherited a significant contingent liability for on-going maintenance and refurbishment of the property. 

In the past two years RHA has overseen major improvements to the lighting, heating and air conditioning and some 
restoration to the Flinders Lane facade. This has been at a total cost of $1.4 million of which some 53% was funded by 
various grants. The projects began in early 2012, when RHA commissioned ARUP engineering consultants to produce an 
environmental upgrade report for improvements within the building. One of the items highlighted was the need for 
improved heating, ventilation and air conditioning (HVAC), to improve not only energy performance but also air quality 
and to ensure the system meets current building code requirements. 

Also since 2012 the lighting system throughout the building has been updated with light switches moved to the exterior of 
the offices and meeting rooms to ensure that unoccupied rooms dƻƴΩǘ ǿŀǎǘŜ ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ƻƴ ƭƛƎƘǘƛƴƎΦ  

The northern façade restoration works are well underway. Areas which are currently being worked on are as follows; 
repairs to stonework on level 1, preparation for painting of windows, making safe works on the parapet, removing silicone 
joints and replacing them with lime mortar and repairs to the upper cornice. The works are expected to be completed by 
нпǘƘ Wǳƭȅ нлмпΦ !ŘŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǿƻǊƪ ƛǎ ǳǊƎŜƴǘƭȅ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǎǘŜǊƴ ŦŀœŀŘŜ ōǳǘΣ ŀǎ ȅŜǘΣ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǘƻ ŀƭlow us 
to commit to a contract. 

Apart from the above mentioned capital works, the last major fit-out of the interior of the building was in 1986 shortly 
before RHA moved into the building.  

In order to maintain a building such as Ross House, it is usual to undertake major refurbishments at least every 25 years. 
This is so utility services, fire safety infrastructure and the level of facilities, etc. can be upgraded. The Committee has been 
advised that the total cost for these works would be in the vicinity of $4 million dollars. We have also been advised that, 
due to the nature of this work, it is unlikely that we would be able to find grant funding.  

RHA does not have the capital reserves to fund this. Options to sell Ross House or to develop the site further have been 
investigated but are not deemed to be appropriate at this time. Various scenarios are being developed and firm plans will 
be confirmed by the end of 2020. 

 

YŜƛǘƘ .ŜǘǘƭŜǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wƻǎǎ IƻǳǎŜ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ¦о!a/Ωǎ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜ 
on that committee. 

THURSDAY FORUMS  .  .  .   
U3A Melbourne City is lucky to ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜΣ ŘƛǾŜǊǎŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ǘƻ ǎǘƛƳǳƭŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ 
engage all members with an inspiring range of events and activities to suit their tastes and preferences. The aim of the 
Thursday Forums is to provide members with new ideas, up-to-date information and opportunities to meet thinkers, 
artists and researchers in the community. 

Members will be aware that we recently called for a volunteer to coordinate the Thursday Forums program in place of our 
President Jill Thompson. Jill needs more time to attend to U3A business and to organise the 30-year Anniversary activities.  
Jill is pleased to advise Gerri McDonald, a newish member with experience in convening forum events, has agreed to be 
the new Forums Coordinator and that she will be supported in this role by a Forums team. 

Gerri has begun to work on finalising speakers for the rest of 2014 and the team will shortly start planning for the 2015 
Forums program which will continue to provide for Forums of general and community interest. 

To assist Gerri and the Forums team with planning for 2015 we would like to hear from members about their interests and 
preferences for future Forums.  

Please email Gerri at forums@u3amelbcity.org.au to let the team know what you liked about past Forums and what 
you wish to see included in the program next year. All suggestions will be gratefully received and a summary of your 
suggestions will be provided in the next Newsletter. 

is looking to employ a Part-time data administrator  
This is a role for a methodical person who enjoys managing information, 

working with people and maintaining accurate records. U3A Network Victoria Office would like to hear from any members 
of our U3As or their friends or connections. THIS IS A PAID POSITION. Contact: (03) 9670 3659   info@u3avictoria.com.au 

mailto:forums@u3amelbcity.org.au
mailto:info@u3avictoria.com.au
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SHORT COURSES STARTI NG AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 
To enrol, ring the office on 9639 5209 – first come, first in.  Waiting lists where appropriate. No classes on public holidays. 

GL = Group Leader ς no formal tuition offered     RH = Ross House     MR = Meeting Room  
Always check Ross House classrooms on board in foyer on day of class.   

Course Content Disclaimer:  All material presented in our classes is at the discretion of the tutor or group leader and does not necessarily 
reflect the views of U3A Melbourne City.  Members are solely responsible for the choices they make.  Course summaries indicate the content 
to be covered; members should seek clarification from the tutor if required. 
 

MONDAY, 1.00-3.00 
11 August-15 September 
RH, 3rd fl, MR1 
6 sessions, 25 places 

Poetry of the First World War: Bitter Fruit  / Tutor: Dr Bob di Napoli 

In this course we will discuss a selection of poems composed in response to the physical, 
emotional, and cultural traumas experienced by soldiers in the First World War.  Selections will 
include verse by Wilfred Owen, Siegfried Sassoon, Isaac Rosenberg, Ivor Gurney, David Jones, and Edward 
Thomas. 
Course materials: A small reader provided by the tutor in the first session ($8 approximately). 

MONDAY, 1.00-3.00 
11 August-29 September 
RH,Gr fl, MR1 
8 sessions, 12 places 

Rummy Tiles for Beginners/ Tutor: Blair Cramer Continuing 

Rummy Tiles is a fun, inexpensive way to connect with family and friends.  It combines elements of Rummy, 
Dominoes,  Mahjong and Chess.  Game pieces consist of 106 numbered tiles ranging in value from 1-13 in 
four colours.  The first person to discard all their allocated tiles by making or adding to groups/and or runs is 
declared the winner resulting in an exciting finish to each game.  Easy to learn, newcomers should be 
competent at the end of this course with friendly guidance all the way. 

MONDAY, 2.00-3.30 
1 September – 6 October 
Multicultural Hub 
Gallery Room 
6 sessions, 25 places 
 

Democracy and War  / Tutor: Jack Foks 

As part of an ongoing series on Democracy, Jack will lead group discussions on attitudes and 
approaches taken to war in democracies and non-democracies. A range of audio and video 
resources will be used to introduce students to different ideas regarding war, and involve them in 
considering what they mean in a democracy for issues such as: justifications for war; declaring war; rules for 
war; informing the public during war; ending a war; victory, surrender, truce and any other areas of interest 

or concern to the students.  No enrolments after 2nd session 

MONDAY, 2.30-4.30 
18 August -20 October 
RH, 3rd fl, MR2 
10 sessions, 10 places 
 

Know Hindi to know Indian culture  / Tutor: Ramesh Dave 

The course consists of a brief introduction to the Devanagari script and colloquial Hindi with just 
a 'passing' reference to the grammar which it shares with Urdu language (known as Hindustani 
during the British era).  Although India has as many as 22 Official Languages, Hindi is the 'Lingua franca' of the 
vast Indian sub-continent (comprising India, Nepal, Pakistan, Bhutan and Bangladesh).  Since Indian culture is 
inherited from one of the oldest civilizations of the world, its culture is a unique blend of rich social customs 
and traditions derived from its divergent philosophical ideologies passed on from generations as well as new 
ideologies 'brought in' by foreign rulers who ruled over India for centuries together.  Hindi Language and 
literature truly represents the composite culture of India.  So the fundamentals of Indian culture and the life 
style of its wonderful people will be covered in the course which includes fairs, festivals, places of tourist 
interest, Indian Film Industry, Yogic concepts, music and dance etc. with special reference to the Indian 

philosophy.  No enrolments after 2nd session. 

Prerequisite: A genuine desire to know about Indian culture through Hindi language. 

Course materials:  Reasonable cost of photocopying study materials. 

TUESDAY,  11.30-1.00 
12 August–25 November 
City Library 
15 sessions, 10 places 

No session 4th Nov. 
Melbourne Cup Day 

Latin Poetry: an Introduction  / Tutor: Michael Baker                            Repeat 

This repeat course is aimed at helping people to learn, understand and love some of the best Latin poems in 
their original language without having to master a vast quantity of grammar. Poems by poets such as 
Catullus, Horace, Lucretius, Ovid and Virgil will be included depending on the students enrolled. Texts will be 
provided. 

Prerequisite: None, but some recollection of school Latin would be helpful. 

Course materials: Small photocopying charge to cover texts. 
TUESDAY, 12.00-1.00 
19 August 
RH, 1st Fl, MR3 
1 session, 20 places 

Potential Organ and Tissue Donation / Tutor: Ian Marchment  
It is hard to believe Australians die every day waiting on a transplant of a liver, lung, heart, kidney 
or pancreas.  Almost everyone can donate organs and tissues, there is no age limit on the 
donation of some organs and tissue.  Come along and see what role you can play. 

TUESDAY, 12.30-2.30 
12 August – 16 
September 
National Seniors 
6 sessions, 15 places 
 

Digital Photography/ Group Leaders: Max Warlond and Jill Thompson                   Repeat 
From beginners to experienced photographers, using 'point and shoot' through to high-range dSLR cameras, 
there is something in this course for everyone as we explore together aspects of digital photography.  The 
course will cover the technical aspects of your camera and the creative components of composition. It will 
aim to achieve the best possible photos with your  equipment.  There will be an option of a field trip on a 
Saturday during the course.  Use of editing programs (photoshop/ aperture/ lightroom) will not be included 
in the course. No enrolments after 1

st
 session. 

Course materials:  Bring camera and handbook. $5 to cover cost of photocopied notes. 

http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/DiNapoli
http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/Blair_Cramer
http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/Jack_Foks
http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/Ian_Marchment
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DID YOU KNOW? .  .  .  .   

 THAT…. There are now 104 members of U3A Network Victoria ς the latest being U3A Chinese in 
Yarra and all their classes will be conducted in Chinese language  

THAT …. Victoria has the most U3As of any Australian state (104 with over 30,000 members) 

THAT …. Queensland now has 35 U3As statewide 

THAT …. In 2015 we will celebrate our 30
th

 year of providing learning and social activities by 
volunteer tutors and administrators. 

TUESDAY, 1.30-3.30 
19 August, and 
2 & 16 September 
RH, 2nd Fl, MR1 
3 sessions, 10 places 
 

Motivation to Refocus your Life/ Tutor: Ian Marchment Revised 

This course will provide an interactive look at where you are now in terms of 10 key areas of your life and at 
setting a number of personal goals in each.  The key areas include:  Self esteem, Health and Physical Exercise, 
Family, Education, Downsizing, Financial, Social, Holidays and Community Service. No enrolments after 1

ST
 

session. 

Course materials: Bring Notebook, pen, travel brochure 

WEDNESDAY, 2.30-4.00 
20 August – 10 
September 
National Seniors 
4 sessions,  20 places 
Session 4: Gallery visit 
 

Contemporary Art: Appreciating the art of our own era / Tutor: Anne McGravie-
Wright              
A short course of 4 weeks for those who are new to Contemporary Art. This course will cover the 
major ideas and movements within Visual Contemporary Art periods and movements. Key topics include: 1 
What is Contemporary Art? 2 Iƻǿ Řƻ ǿŜ ŘŜŦƛƴŜ ΨǇƻǎǘ ƳƻŘŜǊƴΩ ŀƴŘ ΨƳƛƴƛƳŀƭƛǎƳΩΚ  о ²Ƙȅ Ƙŀǎ ΨtŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ 
!ǊǘΩ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ǎǳŎƘ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǊƻƭŜΚ!ǎ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ Ψ²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ 
!ǊǘΚϥΣ ΨIƻǿ Řƻ ǿŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ŀǊǘ Ŏŀƴ Lb{tLw9 ǳǎΚΩ ŀƴŘ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴŘ ƻǳǊ 
course by visiting a Contemporary Art Exhibition in Melbourne for a viewing and a group coffee discussion 

afterwards.  See U3A website for more information. No enrolments after 2nd session. 
Prerequisite: Bring an enthusiasm for Art in all its different forms. 
Course materials:  Bring notebook and pen 

THURSDAY, 1.00-3.00 
14 August – 18 
September 
Except 28/8,  11.00-1.00 
RH, 2nd Fl, MR1 
6 sessions, 10 places 
 

Survey of Mediaeval French Literature/ Tutor: William Devine Repeat 
Participants will read and discuss selections from a range of Mediaeval French literature, including La 
Chanson de Roland, the poems of Marie de France and the stories of Chrétien de Troyes. Readings will be in 
the original, and you will be provided with translations in English. Discussions and explanations will likewise 
be in English. Your basic knowledge of grammar in French, English or another language will allow you to 
discover that reading Mediaeval French is both accessible and fascinating.  See U3A website for more 
information.  No enrolments after 2

nd
 session. 

Prerequisites: 2 or more years' study of French or another European language. 
Course materials: $5 for photocopying. 

THURSDAY, 11.00-12.30 
11 September -13 
November 
GAA House 
10 sessions, 20 places 
 

Genetics: An Introduction / Tutor:  Dr Peter Salmon Revised 
What do we mean when we say something is alive? Biologists define life very differently to philosophers, 
and religion.  This course will examine the biological meaning of life. It will consist of a series of lectures, 
videos, graphics and discussions about the biological structure of DNA and the role it plays in shaping all 
ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ƘǳƳŀƴ ƭƛŦŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊƛǎǘƛŎǎΦ !ǎ ǿŜƭƭ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻǾŜǊ Ƙƻǿ ƻǳǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ 
characteristics (eye colour, height, weight etc) and traits are transmitted to our children, or acquired from 
our parents. The course will also look at how genetic errors or mutations can lead to mental and physical 

health problems. The course will involve some very basic science,  but not too arduous.  No enrolments 
after 2nd Session. 

FRIDAY, 10.00-12.00 
15 August  – 3 October 
RH, 1st Fl, MR1 
8 sessions, 20 places 

Ulysses for Devotees / Tutor: Dr Frances Devlin-Glass   New/Continuing 
¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ǇƛŎƪǎ ǳǇ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ !ŘǾŀƴŎŜŘ /ƻǳǊǎŜ ƻƴ WŀƳŜǎ WƻȅŎŜΩǎ ¦ƭȅǎǎŜǎ ƭŜŦǘ ƻŦŦΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜǎ ƴŜǿ 
students from the Introductory courses, or those who feel they have a working handle on the text ς its 

organisation and design.  This course will focus on its multiplicity of literary techniques, the way it engages 
with ideas, and its intensity of critique of social institutions and paradigms, and it plans never to lose sight of 
the humane comedy of the novel. The short course will be run as a collaborative discussion with some 
lecture input, from both tutor and participants, and will tackle the novel chapter at a time, and make its way 
slowly through particular episodes. We will decide which ones to delve into at our first meeting. 
Prerequisites: Familiarity with the text. 
Course materials:  There are many editions of Ulysses, none perfect.  An annotated edition of the novel 
όhȄŦƻǊŘ ƻǊ tŜƴƎǳƛƴύ ƛǎ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŜŘΣ ƻǊ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǎǘƛƭƭΣ DƛŦŦƻǊŘΩǎ Ulysses Annotated.   While it is useful to have 
the variety of references, if enough of the class had kindles or tablets, we could use any of the fine eBooks 
available and avoid a fair bit of frustration finding pages. 

  

  VENUE ADDRESSES 

National Seniors 

2ND Floor, 290 Collins Street 

enter through Block Court (not Block      

Arcade) and take lift to Level 2 

Multicultural Hub 

506 Elizabeth Street 

(opposite Queen Victoria Market) 

Check board for room 

GAA House 

380 Spencer Street 

West Melbourne 

(over La  Trobe Street) 

http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/Ian_Marchment
http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/McGravie_Wright
http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/McGravie_Wright
http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/Peter_Salmon
http://www.u3amelbcity.org.au/Frances_Devlin_Glass
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2014 YEARLONG/SEMEST ER COURSES WITH VACANCIES AT 3/7/2014  

Flagged courses O had some vacancies at time of printing. Phone office on 9639 5209 to apply.  No classes on Public Holidays.  Group 
Leader (GL) ς no formal tuition offered.  Always check room on Ross House board on the day, in case of change. 

COURSE TITLE AND TUTOR/GROUP LEADER  Day  Time  Room  

BRIDGE /Mike Finn O Tuesday 1.00-4.00 RG, Gr. Fl MR1 

CHOIR / Margaret Shilton (GL)  men only O   Wednesday 10.00 ς 11.30 Welsh Church Hall 

CURRENT AFFAIRS / George Boag (GL) O  Thursday 10.30 - 12.00 Multicultural Hub 

GERMAN CONVERSATION / Dr Erika Martens/Jack Foks (GL)  O Friday 10.00 - 11.30 Multicultural Hub 

GERMAN LEVEL 2-3 / Sigrid Erdt O Friday 12.00 ς 1.30 Multicultural Hub 

LATIN POETRY / Dr Michael Baker O Tuesday 10.00 - 11.30 City Library 

MAHJONG TUESDAY / Pat Collins & Julie Mills  O Tuesday 10.00 ς 1.00 RH, Gr Fl MR1 

MUSIC ENSEMBLE / Juliette Zeelander (GL) O Monday 1.00 - 3.00 Welsh Church Hall 

RUMMY TILES / Blair Cramer O Monday 1.00 ς 3.00 RH, Gr Fl MR1 

WATERCOLOUR PAINTING / Ann Hewett (GL) O Wednesday 11.30 ς 1.30 RH, 2nd Fl, MR1 

WEISS REPORT / Edward Weiss    (twice monthly) O Friday 10.30 ς 11.30 RH, 1st Fl, MR3 

WISDOM OF THE AGES / Chris Dargan O Monday 2.00 ς 3.30 RH 4th Fl MR1 

2014 YEARLONG/SEMEST ER COURSES WITH NO VACANCIES AT 3/7/2014  

COURSE TITLE AND TUTOR/GROUP LEADER  Day COURSE TITLE AND TUTOR/GROUP LEADER  Day 

BOOK DISCUSSION / Sandra Joicey (GL)    Thur ITALIAN LEVEL 4: INTERMEDIATE +1 / Pauline Clemens Wed 

BOTANICAL ART – MONDAY / Rhonda Favaloro   Mon ITALIAN LEVEL 5: POST INTERMEDIATE / Joan Gravina Tues 

BOTANICAL ART –THURSDAY / Rhonda Favaloro  Thur ITALIAN LEVEL 6: ADVANCED / Frances White (GL) Thur 

CHESS LEVELS 1 & 2 / Blair Cramer Mon JAPANESE LANGUAGE and CULTURE / Shinei Sakai Thur 

CRAFT GROUP / Angela Moodie and Anna Krepp (GL)     Tues MAHJONG FRIDAY / Mary Horsfall (GL) Fri 

CRYPTIC CROSSWORDS / Kelvin Edwards (GL)   Fortnightly   Fri MAHJONG WEDNESDAY / Pat Collins  Wed 

ECONOMICS / John Besley  Tues MIDDLE EASTERN BELLY DANCING / Elfie Schmidt Wed 

FRENCH ADVANCED STUDY & CONVERSATION / Hilary Adair (GL)  Tues MONDAY WRITERS /  Mary Horsfall Mon 

FRENCH LEVEL 1: BEGINNERS / Indra Jury  Thur MOVIE DISCUSSION GROUP / Rhoda Lysakowski (GL)    Mon 

FRENCH L1: FRENCH GRAMMAR FOR BEGINNERS / Ray Matters  Thur MOVIES OF MERIT / John Waldie Wed 

FRENCH LEVEL 2: POST BEGINNERS / Ray Matters Thur PHILOSOPHERS’ CAVE / Darrell Reid Wed 

FRENCH LEVEL 3: INTERMEDIATE / Carol Wright   Wed PHILOSOPHICAL ISSUES AND ARGUMENTS / Margaret Ledley (GL) Tues 

FRENCH LEVEL 4: INTERMEDIATE PLUS / Carol Wright  Wed PHILOSOPHY, THE BASICS / Chris Dargan Fri 

FRENCH LEVEL 5: POST INTERMEDIATE / Dr Robert Hooke Wed SHAKESPEARE REVISITED / Sandra Joicey Thur 

FRENCH LEVEL 6: ADVANCED / Dr Robert Hooke  Mon SPANISH ADVANCED / Juan Martinez Mon 

FRENCH MATTERS / Elaine Batchelder Mon SPANISH POST INTERMEDIATE / Juan Martinez & Flora Anderson Tues 

GERMAN LEVEL 1: BEGINNERS /  Marcus Wearne  Wed TALKING ABOUT SECRETS /  Helen McCulloch Mon 

GERMAN LEVEL 1: BEGINNERS / Sigrid Erdt Fri WEDNESDAY WRITERS / Betty Caldwell  Wed 

GREAT WORKS OF LITERATURE / Dr Christina Hill Wed WESTERN INTELLECTUAL TRADITION / Rom Jagielski Thur 

HISTORY OF THE WORLD / Chris Dargan  Fri WINE APPRECIATION / Rod Hawken (GL)     Wed 

ITALIAN LEVEL 1: BEGINNERS / Keira Stevens Fri YOGA  / Alma Kristensen Mon 

ITALIAN LEVEL 2: POST BEGINNERS A / Marie Perillo  Tues YOGA, HATHA and IYENGAR / Maureen McBride Mon 

ITALIAN LEVEL 2: POST BEGINNERS B/ Diana Bianciardi Tues   

VISIT OF STUDENTS FR OM SINGAPORE .  .  .   

On the 7th May eight students from the Master of Gerontology course at SIM 
University in Singapore visited U3A Melbourne City. Jill Thompson, Fran Sciarretta and 
Carolyne Cohn provided them with information about how our courses were chosen 
and our tutors selected. They also were keen to hear about how volunteers provided 
the administrative and course support to the organisation. The "LetΩs Do" groups and 
the social programme were also highlighted. 

They enjoyed a visit to the PhilosophersΩ Cave session and provided some interesting 
comparative information. 

 


